
MISCELLANEOUS TEXT  (FEC Form 99)

***************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************

 

 

 

 

Image# 201706269065462007 06/26/2017 22 : 48

PAGE 1 / 3

815 16th Street, NW

Working America Coalition

Washington DC 20006

I am responding to your letter dated May 22, 2017, regarding the 2016 Amended October Quarterly Report filed by Working
America Coalition (the 'Committee') on October 27, 2016.

With respect to the first item in your letter, the Committee acknowledges that it did not correctly report the debt owed
to Mosaic on its original October Quarterly Report.  The realization that the debt had not been adequately indicated on
that report was one significant factor in the Committee?s decision to file an amendment before filing the Pre-General
Report.

With respect to the second item in your letter, the Committee will further amend its Amended October Quarterly Report to
provide additional details regarding the purposes of the disbursements you note.  The Committee is presently reviewing
its compliance operation in place during the 2016 election and has scheduled a training for compliance staff this summer
that will address, among other matters, best practices for recording the purposes of disbursements.

With respect to the third item in your letter, the Committee erred in reporting a total of $87,428.66 disbursements for
non-federal campaign activity as memo items, believing it was required to show such items as debt owed to the vendors.
The Committee understands it was in error by so disclosing, and will remove the memo items from Schedule B detail
supporting Line 29 in the further-amended Report it will file shortly.

With respect to items four through six in your letter, the Committee believes it will provide greater clarity to address
in turn each candidate supported or opposed by the independent expenditures at issue.

With respect to the independent expenditures in support of Senate candidate Catherine Cortez-Masto, the Committee
disclosed seven independent expenditures, totaling $4,470.00, each of which were disseminated during the third quarter
of 2016 on its 48-hour Report filed Oct. 9, 2016.  On its Amended October Quarterly Report, the Committee reported
eleven independent expenditures, totaling $3,750.00.  Some of the discrepancies are explained by the fact that the
Committee would often combine multiple records with the same payee, dissemination and obligation dates, purpose, and
candidate supported or opposed when filing a 48-Hour Report, but leave the multiple records in the database used to file
quarterly reports for ease of reconciliation to vendor invoices ? such is the case with respect to the independent
expenditures in support of candidate Cortez-Masto disseminated on September 14, September, 16, and September 23.
Another discrepancy can be explained by a data entry error discovered when reconciling a report ? the two transactions
of $15.00 each disclosed on the October 9 48-Hour Report were inadvertently entered with dissemination dates of
September 22 and September 23, rather than with the corrected dissemination dates of September 9, 2016, as reflected in
the Amended October Quarterly.  Finally, the difference of $720.00 between the amount disclosed on the October 9 48-Hour
Report and the Amended October Quarterly Report, is the result of data entry error as well.  When filing the 48-Hour
Report on October 9, 2016, the Committee reported one independent expenditure disseminated on September 30, 2016, and
valued at $1,440.00 in support of candidate Cortez-Masto.  Following additional reconciliations to vendor invoices, the
Committee discovered that both the date and the amount of this disclosure was incorrect.  The Committee should have
disclosed two payments of $360.00 each for independent expenditures disseminated on September 8, 2016, for a total of
only $720.00, instead of $1,440.00.

The Committee discovered the clerical errors pertaining to the reporting of its independent expenditures in support of
Cortez-Masto during the reconciliation process completed before filing its Amended October Quarterly Report, and that
amendment reflects the corrected reporting of the
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Committee?s activity.  The Committee notes that the full extent of the
Committee?s spending on independent expenditures in support of Cortez-Masto was reported in a timely manner and
available to the public on the Committee?s 48-Hour Report filed October 9, 2016, albeit with small errors regarding the
dates of dissemination and an over-reporting of spending by $720.00.

With respect to the independent expenditures the Committee made in support of Patrick Murphy?s candidacy for the U.S.
Senate noted in item six of your letter, the Committee acknowledges that it erred in not filing 48-Hour Reports
disclosing the activity.  The Committee crossed the $10,000 threshold for reporting of independent expenditure spending
in the Florida Senate race on October 19, 2016, the twentieth day prior to the election.  The Committee should have
filed a final 48-Hour Report disclosing activity in the U.S. Senate race in Florida on or before October 21, 2016.  The
Committee regrets this oversight and notes that all the activity in question here was disclosed prior to the election
and, moreover, that the Committee?s support for Patrick Murphy was previously made known to the public when it filed its
48-Hour Report on July 27, 2016.

Finally, with respect to the independent expenditures made in connection with the presidential race, the Committee first
notes that the same process of combining multiple independent expenditures with the same dates, payees, candidates, and
purposes as described above was followed here.  Furthermore, due to a software error discovered in the beginning of
October 2016, the date that should have appeared in the "Date of Dissemination Field" for independent expenditures in
fact appeared on some 48-Hour Reports as the "Date of Disbursement or Obligation."  This software error was corrected in
early October and the actual dates on which the reported independent expenditures were disseminated were reported
beginning with the Amended October Quarterly Report and for subsequent reports filed by the Committee.  The independent
expenditure activity that appeared on the 48-Hour Report filed Oct. 6 was therefore timely filed, although some activity
appeared to have been reported late.  (For example, the independent expenditure in the amount of $39,150 made in support
of the Clinton campaign was reported on October 6; although the 48-Hour Report indicated that the expenditure was
disseminated on September 30, 2016, the communication was in fact disseminated to the public on October 5, 2016, and
thus it was reported timely.)

In addition, the filing software that the Committee uses requires the "Date of Disbursement or Obligation" field to be
populated prior to filing.  Where the Committee has not yet paid the vendor for the costs associated with an independent
expenditure at the time of filing, the "Date of Disbursement or Obligation" field is filled using the same date as the
"Date of Dissemination."  The Committee then updates the "Date of Disbursement or Obligation" for independent
expenditure records when the invoices associated with those independent expenditures are paid.  (The Committee notes
that the upgraded version of its filing software does not require the ?Date of Disbursement or Obligation? field to be
populated prior to filing, and therefore the Committee believes it will avoid this complication altogether in future
elections.)

The Committee acknowledges that some independent expenditures were not filed in a timely manner.  Specifically, the
Committee notes that a total of $1,005.00 in spending on independent expenditures connected to the presidential campaign
was not disclosed on 48-Hour Reports filed prior to the Committee?s filing its Amended October Quarterly Report.  The
Committee regrets the inadvertent omissions and notes that such an amount represents only one half of one percent of the
independent expenditures the Committee made during the third quarter of 2016 in the

C00620583

msimon
Typewritten Text
Mailing Address

msimon
Typewritten Text
City

msimon
Typewritten Text
ZIP Code

msimon
Typewritten Text
NAME OF COMMITTEE (In Full)

msimon
Typewritten Text
State

msimon
Typewritten Text
FEC IDENTIFICATION NUMBER

msimon
Sticky Note
Accepted set by msimon

msimon
Cross-Out

msimon
Sticky Note
Marked set by msimon

msimon
Pencil

msimon
Typewritten Text



MISCELLANEOUS TEXT  (FEC Form 99)

***************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************

 

 

 

 

Image# 201706269065462009 06/26/2017 22 : 48

PAGE 3 / 3

815 16th Street, NW

Working America Coalition

Washington DC 20006

presidential race alone.  Moreover,
the omitted independent expenditures were filed prior to the election.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any additional questions.

Renata Strause
Counsel for Working America Coalition
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